

15. _____ - "Are you leaving?" - "Yes, but I wish I _____ to go."

- A. don't have B. won't want C. mayn't have D. didn't have

16. I was angry with her _____.

- A. but it didn't matter B. so she didn't go away
C. because she was rude to me D. and she is rude to me

Mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

17. - "Could you do me a favour, please?"

- " _____ "

- A. Sure. No problem. B. Do you really need help?
C. No, thank you. D. Yes. and when's that?

18. - "What's your new address?"

- " _____ "

- A. It's the old one. B. Go straight on.
C. Flat 42B. 225 Addison Road. D. What do you want to know?

Mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

19. Many language learners do not try to learn all new words they come across.

- A. study B. like C. meet D. understand

20. Electric cars are better for the environment. In addition, they can save money on petrol.

- A. In conclusion B. For example C. Nevertheless D. Furthermore

Mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

21. The tendency to develop cancer, even in high-risk individuals, can be decreased by increasing the amount of fruit and vegetables in the diet.

- A. consuming B. growing C. lessening D. stopping

22. With butterflies in my stomach, he waited for his job interview.

- A. nervously B. patiently C. happily D. courageously

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Birds are fascinating to many people, and bird watching is a popular hobby. The best time to watch birds is in the early morning, (23) _____ birds are usually very active at that time of day. The observer must keep still and quiet in order not to (24) _____ the birds away. If you live in a part of the world where migratory birds spend their breeding season, then you will have the (25) _____ to see nest-building activity. Over the ages, different species of birds have evolved with different types of nest-building skills. It makes an interesting study to (26) _____ the different types of nests built by birds and to watch them as they

23. A. so		B. because	C. though
D. but			
24. A. upset	B. throw	C. frighten	D. worry
25. A. time	B. prospect	C. occasion	D. opportunity
26. A. look at	B. take after	C. care for	D. see off
27. A. warmer	B. cooler	C. hotter	D. colder

Music is a very important part of our lives. Music is for dancing, drinking, loving and communicating. Some songs remind US of our childhood or youth. Others remind US of the people we love. Many important occasions, like weddings and funerals have, special music. Every' nation has a national song like the American "The Star-Spangled Banner". In the U.S., high schools and colleges have school songs, too.

American music, from the earliest folk songs to modern “pop”, is known around the world. Music is one of America’s most important exports. It brings people together. Even when people cannot understand the same language, they can share the same musiC. Many people learn and practise English by singing songs. Understanding American music can help you understand American people, their history and culture.

A. It is played in weddings. B. It is the U.S. national song.
C. It is liked by every nation. D. It is one of American school songs.

29. According to the passage, music is changed thanks to the invention of the following EXCEPT _____.

30. What is the earliest form of music in America?

31. Which of the following is NOT true, according to the passage?

- A. Every nation has a national song.
- B. Music expresses American people's feelings.
- C. People in the world share the same music.
- D. We can practise English by singing songs.

32. What can be the best title for this passage?

- A. An Introduction to American Music
- B. The Development of American Music
- C. The History of American Music
- D. The Future of American Music

II. WRITING (2.0 points)

Finish the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first one, beginning with the given words.

33. I advise you to be more truthful in future.

If I _____.

34. "Let's have a picnic next Sunday," Maria said.

Maria suggested _____.

35. People believe that the wanted man is living in New York.

The wanted man _____.

36. We didn't have enough money to buy the picture.

The picture was too _____.

Mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

37. Claudia didn't have an umbrella, so she got wet.

- A. If Claudia had an umbrella, she wouldn't get wet.
- B. Claudia didn't get wet because she had an umbrella.
- C. If Claudia had had an umbrella, she wouldn't have got wet.
- D. If Claudia has an umbrella, she won't get wet.

38. What an excellent job she did!

- A. She didn't do the job well.
- B. What is an excellent job?

- C. What kinds of job did she do?
- D. She did a very good job.

39. "I would study Japanese if I were you," my friend said.

- A. My friend said that she was studying Japanese.
- B. My friend advised me to study Japanese.
- C. I told my friend she should study Japanese.
- D. My friend said that she wanted to study Japanese.

40. I don't really want to visit the art gallery.

- A. I'd rather not visit the art gallery.
- B. The art gallery is too far for me to visit.
- C. If I were you, I wouldn't visit the art gallery.
- D. I am not allowed to visit the art gallery.